Statement from GSK regarding GSK patents and patent applications directed to a specific formulation of Combivir 

GlaxoSmithKline sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to these articles: 
“HIV drug fears: Hundreds rally at Glaxo office”, The Nation (Thailand), 8 Aug 2006 
http://nationmultimedia.com/2006/08/08/headlines/headlines_30010593.php 

“Thais protest patent bid for AIDS drug”, Tanny Chia, Reuters, 7 Aug 2006 

9 August 2006

GSK offices in Thailand and India have recently been subject to demonstrations against GSK’s patents applications for COMBID/COMBIVIR in those countries.  Prior to these demonstrations GSK decided to abandon its patents and patent applications directed to a specific formulation of Combivir wherever they exist. This includes the patent applications which were the subject of the demonstrations in Thailand and India. 
In June 2006 GSK instructed its agents in Thailand and India to abandon this patent application. This means that GSK has no patent protection on COMBID/COMBIVIR in Thailand or India, and is not seeking any.

The patent and patent applications relating to this specific formulation of Combivir have been abandoned, or are in the process of being abandoned, in all countries where they have been filed. Other patents and patent applications relevant to Combivir and other GSK antiretrovirals are not affected.

GSK supports the World Trade Organisation’s Trade-Related Aspects of Intellectual Property Rights (TRIPS) agreement, including the public health safeguards it contains. However, GSK believes that focus on patents in addressing the challenge of HIV/AIDS is misguided and counterproductive. New medicines and vaccines to address the challenge of HIV/AIDS are desperately needed and the patent system fundamentally stimulates the necessary research and development. The root cause of many countries’ inability to address HIV/AIDS does not lie with the patent system but with the consequences of poverty, and lack of political will, leading to a lack of healthcare infrastructure and resources.

GSK recognises the challenge that HIV/AIDS has put on health systems and seeks to work in partnership with governments and NGOs to address this challenge. Dialogue with us on this issue prior to the recent demonstrations in Thailand and India would have made them unnecessary.  
GSK’s commitment and contribution to the fight against HIV/AIDS embraces four key areas - investment in research and development (R&D), preferential pricing of our antiretrovirals (ARVs), community investment activities, and partnerships that foster effective approaches against the disease and the challenges it presents. Details of our approach and progress can be found at: http://www.gsk.com/responsibility/cr_issues/dev_world_challenges.htm 
